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or in part, with Federal financial as-
sistance. 

(8) Recipients shall take appropriate 
steps to ensure that communications 
with their applicants, employees, and 
beneficiaries are available to persons 
with impaired vision and hearing. 

(c) Aid, benefits, or services limited by 
Federal law. The exclusion of nonhandi-
capped persons from aid, benefits, or 
services limited by Federal statute of 
Executive order to handicapped persons 
from aid, benefits, or services limited 
by Federal statute or Executive order 
to a different class of handicapped per-
sons is not prohibited by this part. 

[51 FR 26862, July 28, 1986, as amended at 68 
FR 51351, Aug. 26, 2003] 

§ 1251.104 Assurances required. 
(a) Assurances. An applicant for Fed-

eral financial assistance to which this 
part applies shall submit an assurance, 
on a form specified by the Assistant 
Administrator, that the program or ac-
tivity will be operated in compliance 
with this part. An applicant may incor-
porate these assurances by reference in 
subsequent applications to NASA. 

(b) Duration of obligation. (1) In the 
case of Federal financial assistance ex-
tended in the form of real property or 
to provide real property or structures 
on the property, the assurance will ob-
ligate the recipient or, in the case of a 
subsequent transfer, the transferee, for 
the period during which the real prop-
erty or structures are used for the pur-
pose for which Federal financial assist-
ance is extended or for another purpose 
involving the provision of similar serv-
ices or benefits. 

(2) In the case of Federal financial as-
sistance extended to provide personal 
property, the assurance will obligate 
the recipient for the period during 
which it retains ownership or posses-
sion of the property. 

(3) In all other cases, the assurance 
will obligate the recipient for the pe-
riod during which Federal financial as-
sistance is extended. 

(c) Covenants. (1) Where Federal fi-
nancial assistance is provided in the 
form of real property or interest in the 
property from NASA, the instrument 
effecting or recording this transfer 
shall contain a covenant running with 
the land to assure nondiscrimination 

for the period during which the real 
property is used for a purpose for which 
the Federal financial assistance is ex-
tended or for another purpose involving 
the provision of similar services or 
benefits. 

(2) Where no transfer of property is 
involved but property is purchased or 
improved with Federal financial assist-
ance, the recipient shall agree to in-
clude the covenant described in para-
graph (c)(3) of this section in the in-
strument effecting or recording any 
subsequent transfer of the property. 

(3) Where Federal financial assist-
ance is provided in the form of real 
property or interest in the property 
from NASA, the covenant shall also in-
clude a condition coupled with a right 
to be reserved by NASA to revert title 
to the property in the event of a breach 
of the covenant. If a transferee of real 
property proposes to mortgage or oth-
erwise encumber the real property as 
security for financing construction of 
new, or improvement of existing facili-
ties on the property for the purposes 
for which the property was transferred, 
the Assistant Administrator may, upon 
request of the transferee and if nec-
essary to accomplish such financing 
and upon such conditions as he or she 
deems appropriate, agree to forbear the 
exercise of such right to revert title for 
so long as the lien of such mortgage or 
other encumbrance remains effective. 

[51 FR 26862, July 28, 1986, as amended at 68 
FR 51351, Aug. 26, 2003] 

§ 1251.105 Remedial action, voluntary 
action, and self-evaluation. 

(a) Remedial action. (1) If the Assist-
ant Administrator finds that a recipi-
ent has discriminated against persons 
on the basis of handicap in violation of 
section 504 or this part, the recipient 
shall take such remedial action as the 
Assistant Administrator deems nec-
essary to overcome the effects to the 
discrimination. 

(2) Where a recipient is found to have 
discriminated against persons on the 
basis of handicap in violation of sec-
tion 504 or this part and where another 
recipient exercises control over the re-
cipient that has discriminated, the As-
sistant Administrator, where appro-
priate, may require either or both re-
cipients to take remedial action. 
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(3) The Assistant Administrator may, 
where necessary to overcome the ef-
fects of discrimination in violation of 
section 504 or this part, require a re-
cipient to take remedial action: 

(i) With respect to handicapped per-
sons who are no longer participants in 
the recipient’s program or activity but 
who were participants in the program 
or activity when such discrimination 
occurred; or 

(ii) With respect to handicapped per-
sons who would have been participants 
in the program or activity had the dis-
crimination not occurred; or 

(iii) With respect to handicapped per-
sons presently in the program or activ-
ity, but not receiving full benefits or 
equal and integrated treatment within 
the program or activity. 

(b) Voluntary action. A recipient may 
take steps, in addition to any action 
that is required by this part, to over-
come the effects of conditions that re-
sulted in limited participation in the 
recipient’s program or activity by 
qualified handicapped persons. 

(c) Self-evaluation. (1) A recipient 
shall, within 1 year of the effective 
date of this part; or within 1 year of 
first becoming a recipient: 

(i) Evaluate, with the assistance of 
interested persons, including handi-
capped persons or organizations rep-
resenting handicapped persons, its cur-
rent policies and practices and the ef-
fects thereof that do not or may not 
meet the requirements of this part; 

(ii) Modify, after consultation with 
interested persons, including handi-
capped persons or organizations rep-
resenting handicapped persons, any 
policies and practices that do not meet 
the requirements of this part; and 

(iii) Take, after consultation with in-
terested persons, including handi-
capped persons or organizations rep-
resenting handicapped persons, appro-
priate remedial steps to eliminate the 
effects of any discrimination that re-
sulted from adherence to these policies 
and practices. 

(2) A recipient that employs 15 or 
more persons shall, for at least 3 years, 
follow completion of the evaluation re-
quired under paragraph (c)(1) of this 
section, maintain on file, make avail-
able for public inspection, and provide 

to the Assistant Administrator upon 
request: 

(i) A list of the interested persons 
consulted; 

(ii) A description of areas examined 
and any problems identified; and 

(iii) A description of any modifica-
tions made and of any remedial steps 
taken. 

[51 FR 26862, July 28, 1986, as amended at 68 
FR 51351, Aug. 26, 2003] 

§ 1251.106 Designation of responsible 
employee and adoption of grievance 
procedures. 

(a) Designation of responsible employee. 
A recipient that employs 15 or more 
persons shall designate at least one 
person to coordinate its efforts to com-
ply with this part. 

(b) Adoption of grievance procedures. A 
recipient that employs 15 or more per-
sons shall adopt grievance procedures 
that incorporate appropriate due proc-
ess standards and that provide for the 
prompt and equitable resolution of 
complaints alleging any action prohib-
ited by this part. Such procedures need 
not to be established with respect to 
complaints from applicants for employ-
ment or from applicants for admission 
to postsecondary educational institu-
tions. 

§ 1251.107 Notice. 
(a) A recipient that employs 15 or 

more persons shall take appropriate 
initial and continuing steps to notify 
participants, beneficiaries, applicants, 
and employees, including those with 
impaired vision or hearing, and unions 
or professional organizations holding 
collective bargaining or professional 
agreements with the recipient that it 
does not discriminate on the basis of 
handicap in violation of section 504 and 
this part. The notification shall state, 
where appropriate, that the recipient 
does not discriminate in admission or 
access to, or treatment or employment 
in, its programs or activities. The noti-
fication shall also include an identi-
fication of the responsible employee 
designated pursuant to § 1251.106(a). A 
recipient shall make the initial notifi-
cation required by this paragraph with-
in 90 days of the effective date of this 
part. Methods of initial and continuing 
notification may include the posting of 

VerDate Mar<15>2010 09:05 Feb 10, 2012 Jkt 226048 PO 00000 Frm 00234 Fmt 8010 Sfmt 8010 Y:\SGML\226048.XXX 226048pm
an

gr
um

 o
n 

D
S

K
3V

P
T

V
N

1P
R

O
D

 w
ith

 C
F

R


		Superintendent of Documents
	2012-03-06T04:43:02-0500
	US GPO, Washington, DC 20401
	Superintendent of Documents
	GPO attests that this document has not been altered since it was disseminated by GPO




